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“Rotary:  Making a Difference”
June 18th, 2020 - Month Theme is 
Rotary Fellowship.  
IN THE LANCE THIS WEEK
The RH Paul Martin

‘The Martin Family Initiative’
UPCOMING EVENTS
June 25th  – 7:30 am Rotary ‘zoom’ meeting

                    Installation of President Mark &

                    2020-2021 Directors   
June 27th – 7:30 am 7-10 Breakfast 

VISITORS AND GUESTS
We had 42+ ‘atttendees’ including several visiting Rotarians. Guests included Chris Beaton – NAC,  Cheryl Stevens and Lauren Conway.        
	ROTARY CLUB OF LANTZVILLE

MISSION STATEMENT

   Joining in fellowship to support growth and development in education and health for those less fortunate in our local and international communities.


MEETING NOTES
Zoom administrator, Don Tamelin welcomed guests as they joined the meeting.  
President Barry began with an introduction of our many guests, followed by a huge thank-you to Michael Ribicic for facilitating our meeting with Mr. Martin. Michael gave a well-researched introduction for our speaker. 
“The Right Honourable Paul Martin was Prime Minister of Canada from 2003-2006. As Prime Minister, he set in place a 10 year plan to improve health care and reduce wait times. He also signed agreements with the provinces and territories to establish the first national early learning and child care program. Following an 18 month consultation process…the Federal government reached a historic consensus with the 2005 Kelowna Accord to eliminate funding gaps in health, education, housing, and clean water for Indigenous people. 

He was Minister of Finance from 1993 – 2002.    

In 2008, along with his family he founded the Martin Family Initiative (MFI), a charitable organization committed to improving education, health and the overall well-being of Indigenous children and youth in Canada. Since its inception MFI has sought to walk the path with Indigenous schools and communities as they define their priorities and goals, bridging the gap between community needs and available resources. MFI does so based on its founding principle that every community and school should have the tools available to them to provide their young with every opportunity possible. 

Mr. Martin was called to the Ontario Bar in 1966. In 2012, he was appointed Companion to the Order of Canada. Mr. Martin is married to Sheila Ann Cowan and they have three sons and five grandchildren.”
THE RIGHT HONOURABLE PAUL MARTIN
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Mr. Martin began by acknowledging the good work done by Canadian Rotarians in Indigenous education and world- wide polio eradication.
MFI works in partnership with the Indigenous people of Canada, pertinent governments and the private sector in the development and delivery of their projects and programs. This morning, Mr. Martin spoke about three MFI initiatives.  
In 2008, MFI launched the Aboriginal Youth Entrepreneurship Program, a program for Grades 11 & 12 students, designed to introduce Indigenous students to the wide range of business opportunities available within the Canadian economy. Today, the program is offered in 50 schools across the country ‘to the youngest and fastest growing segment of our population’. MFI belief, shared with many others, is that giving young people a start in their own culture will build a better stronger Canada.  

In 2009 MFI undertook a pilot project to improve literacy for kindergarten to grade 3. Improving literacy skills in the first years of a child’s schooling dramatically increases the likelihood that he or she will complete high school and move on to pursue higher education.  This project was about teaching teachers how to teach literacy.  After 5 years, literacy went from 13% to 81%. Today the ‘Model School Literacy Project is available in 18 schools. MFI is actively working with First Nations communities, schools and governments to expand this initiative.
----------------------CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE 

THE RIGHT HONOURABLE PAUL MARTIN
The Early Years (EY) program reaches women in the community who are either pregnant or have new babies in the form of weekly visits and group gatherings.  Trained EY visitors from the community walk alongside pregnant women and families to support their prenatal health and their children’s early well-being and development.  Currently MFI is partnering with four First Nations; the intention is to take the program across the country.   

Following his presentation, Mr. Martin answered a broad range of questions. 
More information about the Martin Family Initiatives programs can be found at www.themfi.ca.
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RI surveys consistently identify the top two reasons for joining and staying in Rotary are: 

SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES & FRIENDSHIP

Here are more membership positives that work for  Rotarians:

· Professional Networking

· International Awareness

· Good Citizenship

· Personal Growth and Education

· Youth and Family Programmes

· Entertainment and Fun

· Ethical Environment

· Leadership Development

· Cultural Awareness

· Nice People
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The final month of every Rotary year is Fellowship Month. This is a fitting designation since fellowship is particularly to the forefront with changeovers being very much the priority in June. Fellowship is one of the five core values of Rotary, the others being service, diversity, integrity and leadership. Fellowship is a fun way to make friends around the world, explore a hobby or profession, and enhance your Rotary experience. Fellowships are open to Rotarians, family members, program participants and alumni. There is an incredible diversity within the 75+ officially recognized Rotary fellowships. Groups are formed around one’s interest in meeting and sharing with others their hobby, sport, profession, musical taste, travel, etc. More information can be found at the Rotary International website.

BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES

James Williams is celebrating a birthday this week.

Anniversary congratulations to Harry & Maggie, Randy & Ann.   

Nanaimo from the top of Mount Benson
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THE 7-10 BREAKFAST CREW
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